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Minutes of the Recreation and Well-being for Brundall Committee

Meeting Date: 8th  November 2021 (7pm - Saint Laurence Centre, Brundall)
Housekeeping:

The Acting Chairman of the Meeting, Cllr Mike Savory, explained the emergency procedures and recording practice.

Present:

Cllr Mike Savory (Brundall PC), Cllr Phil Gabillia (Brundall PC), G Buckley (Cremer’s Meadow)
Sharon Smyth (Clerk to the Parish Council). Cllr Graham Abbott (Brundall PC/LM Committee rep)
Members of the Public: District Councillor Jan Davis, Tom Gorrod (Environment Officer, Broadland and S Norfolk DC.
1. Apologies for absence
Cllr Lawrence Britt  (Committee Chairman and Brundall PC), Tom Woods (Brundall Church - Sports Worker),  Cllr Chris Whitehouse, (Brundall PC), G Buckley (Cremer’s Meadow), Richard Farley (Tree  Warden), Cllr Julie Mickelburgh (Brundall PC)
Absences Cllr Andrew Bonham -Brundall PC/BMH Liaison), Josh Whitwood, Tom Woods (Brundall Church - Sports Worker), Rev Peter Leech (Yare Valley Churches and BMH). Peter later sent his apologies.
2. Declarations of Interests None.
3. Minutes of Meeting 6th September 2021
It was resolved with a majority vote and 2 abstentions to accept the minutes as an accurate record.
4. Matters arising not on Agenda – 
Josh Whitwood’s attendance record was examined, and should he not attend the next Meeting in January, with no apologies, he will be automatically have to be taken off the Committee.
The Clerks had issued the village survey to all community groups.
5. Co-options and resignations – None
6. Public Participation (15 mins) 
Jan Davis and Will Gorrod would be invited to give presentations during item 10 (Carbon Neutral Policy).
7. Update on Parish Council Matters
The Sports Hub costs have not yet been finalized due to the power up quotes not having been received. It is important to relay the full costs but not until all costs are in. The Statement on Many Pages (SOMP) on the website will be updated once these are known.
The Land East of the Memorial Hall recreational plans will be further discussed in a joint meeting between Brundall and Blofield Parish Councils and the Planning Officer on 16th November.

A new subgroup has been created to look at road safety in Brundall.

There was a bridge meeting between Cremer’s Marsh Friends and Marty’s Marsh to discuss the bridge, black polar tree, and other issues. These will be relayed to the next meeting of the Land Management Committee.

8. Update on Yare Valley Churches matters.

As Rev Leech was absent no report was given.
9. Update on Brundall Memorial Hall matters. 
As Rev Leech was absent no report was given
10. Health and Wellbeing with Recreation
The village survey is still ongoing and so far, there have been 700 responses. Efforts had been made to encourage more young participants as there was only a 3.5 response in the U25 age category. The Church Youth Clubs assisted also. In the Brundall Ward the 2001 Census recorded 15% of the population is in the U15 age category.
11. Carbon Neutral Policy for Brundall
The paper that was composed for the Policy was discussed and received well. It was accepted that the Council needs to analyze its practices before going on to the wider community issues.
What Next?

Will Gorrod gave a presentation explain the various ways air quality is measured in communities and gave a simple outline as to the terminology and type of air emissions that would be measured.

He also outlined the present laws regarding emissions and the cost to the environment.

Currently Broadland are engaging air quality equipment to measure 29 areas in their area. They are willing to now include Brundall in that program, as a mini study Diffusion tubes and Officers’ time must be paid for by the Parish Council. It was agreed to put the quote that Will obtains to the next Parish Council meeting for approval. *
There may be the possibility that the costs could be shared between parishes locally. Or the equipment could be rented but it may not be that much lower and only then can the equipment be used once. Jan is attending the next Cluster meeting and will talk to the parishes about the possibility of sharing costs. In the meantime, the Committee will make a start to identify possible village locations*.
The paper circulated by Mike and Phil could not be approved as it was felt that there were not enough Committee Members present. It was deferred until the January meeting.

Jan Davis (Green District Councillor for Broadland) gave a power point presentation on how villages can reduce their carbon footprint. Having read up on what Brundall is planning so far, he was pleased to see that quite a few of the existing points had already been covered and considered by the Parish Council. Presently, he said Broadland has no targets for reducing carbon emissions. However, they are still analyzing the air quality. Jan mentioned a Resource Hub in Lingwood and suggested perhaps Brundall could consider creating one. (Perhaps at the new Men’s Shed?). 

Phil mentioned the Lift Share initiative and so this concept will also be explored.

The Clerk will circulate both Will’s and Jan’s slides. *
12. Items for next Agenda (not for discussion) 
 Carbon Neutral Policy (paper) for Brundall

 Sports Hub

 Cycle paths

 Land east of Brundall Memorial Hall
 Wildlife Visions
13. Dates for next Recreation and Wellbeing Committee for Brundall Meetings:
17 January

14 March
Meeting closed at 8.45 pm.  



 *Actions agreed.
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